Boating Strategy – November 2018 Update

Problem  – Being able to access the bay on water craft is central to the lifestyle of many residents and visitors to the Capel Sound Foreshore

Strategic Response 1 - Maintain the Tootgarook Boat Ramp as the primary access point for vehicle-launched craft (80%)

Initiative 1 – The CoM made the decision to commit to the maintenance of the boat ramp.
The channel was dredged (deepened and widened) W/C 12/11/18 via a long arm excavator and the spoil removed was spread along the beach to the eastern side of the ramp. The spit running alongside the channel was removed (at DELWP’s request) at the same time to return the area to its natural water depth.
Task involved in getting this completed
· Application for a 10 year permit with DELWP and Parks Vic. 
· Approval to use a long arm excavator this year to reduce costs and simplify spit removal
· Future years approval to use a dredge to maintain channel
· Successfully applied for emergency funding from Ports Minister to cover costs of this year’s works as timing for normal grant application is December (and no works were allowed prior to funding)

Strategic Response 2 – Support the manual launching of small craft along the length of the Capel Sound Foreshore (20%)

Status – Still a work in progress. 
Some locals report feeling locked out of the beach area during the very peak camping season and of having no way to easily park and unload small water craft (Kayaks, Paddle boards, etc).
Ideas to assist with this could be to create some short-term beach parking areas or drop off spots that would allow people to get their equipment to the beach
Some of the access tracks to the beach will have sand removed during November 2018 to allow better access to the beach
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